
"In every things give thanks: for this is the will of God 
in Christ Jesus, concerning you."

August 2013

Dear Praying Friends,

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ from the island of Mauritius. 
We are happy to be home where the Lord has indicated is his place for us in terms of ministry.

The familiar heading scripture verse takes on a special meaning to us as we recall our times in 
the USA, from April 1st to June 25th.  It was a blessing to be with you all. We are so 
appreciative to the Lord for a very enriching time of fellowship. You have been a blessing to us. 
You have opened to us your church for worship, your homes for hospitality, your prophets' room 
for rests and shelter, and most of all your hearts for love and appreciation. To the Lord, our 
hearts are full of praise that we have been recipients of such lavishing gems of God's wonderful 
grace; and to all of you, our hearts are
full of gratitude.

Continue to pray for us as a family. Remember Lionel as he moves closer and closer to his 
internship at Clearbrook Baptist Church in Roanoke, Va. He has had to be patient in waiting for 
the extension on his visa. But he has found out that time waiting on God is never time wasted.  
Hilary is doing well. She has a great ministry with the youth and the children. Her work is very 
appreciated by the church.  Pascal and Becky have done an excellent work in our absence. It is 
good to be back and behold fruits of their work. Many are those who have commended them to 
me as being a great blessing. Tim and
Daisy are as ever so precious to me and Marilyne. Keep them in your prayers as they continue 
to seek to be pleasing unto The Lord. The grand children!! What a blessing to see them again 
and rejoice in their physical progress.

Since we got back here we have been busy with special meetings with our good Brother Chris 
Hustler from Australia. The Lord has blessed us with some very precious souls being added to 
different local congregations.  Keep in your prayers the Victory Baptist, Grace Baptist, and Truth 
Baptist churches as we follow up on the ones that have been saved and nurture them in their 
new found relationship as born again children of God. Yesterday, we said goodbye to Brother 
Chris and already our hearts are turned towards his visit next year.  Be in prayer with us in this 
context.

Dear praying friends, once again as we close this letter, we wish to express to you our gratitude 
for your faithfulness to the Lord in your faithful financial and prayer support to our ministry. 
Thank you for everything. I am joyful that the Lord chose you to assist us in the work of the Lord 
here in Mauritius. Once again, we put out our invitation to come and see us, if the Lord were to 
put it on your heart.

Your missionaries, and partner in the ministry to the regions beyond,
Guy and Marilyne Grenade

Email: gmgrenade@intnet.mu  ●  Home: 230.627.1048  ●  Mobile: 230.794.8430   
Address: 116 Parasol Road, New Grove, Mauritius
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